
MINUTES OF GREENS 
THURSDAY 3rd AUGUST 2017 

 
1. PRESENT    Nigel Hughes   Chairman 
     Mrs Margaret Daft 
     Gwyn Evans 
     Dave Smith  
     Martin Leech   Men's Section Captain 
     Gwilym Jones   Club Manager 
 
2. APOLOGIES   Gary Kilmister  Professional 
 
3. TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 
 
  - Proposed as correct by M Leech and seconded by D Smith. 
 
4. MATTERS ARISING 
 
  - Bell for the 5th fairway will be in place shortly. 
  - STRI visit undertaken and the report is available on the board and web site. 
  - Radios have been delivered and will be issued to staff this week. 
  - Tractor tracks by the 15th tee will be repaired as soon as material delivered, expected end of Sept. 
  - As there is no change intended for the drop zone on the 6th anew sign to be made to clarify rule. 
  - Old slate signs are available to members subject to a donation of £20 to Captains charities. 
 
5. CHAIRMAN'S REPORT 
 
  - Everything is running smoothly, condition of the course, not just the greens is complimented. 
  - New top dresser and brushes have been purchased as recommended in the STRI report. 
  - 5th will be opened shortly. 
  - Natural Resources Wales and National Trust are looking to graze the land on the seaward side of  
    the 13th and 14th holes. It will be their responsibility to erect stock proof fencing. 
  - Gorse clearance to be undertaken on the old 17th as soon as possible and other areas of the course 
    over the winter. 
 
6. HEALTH AND SAFETY  
 
  - Risk to users of the public footpath running along the 10th and 11th holes and golfers on 
    the 11th tee discussed. It had recently been reported that a lady was struck by a ball from 
    the 10th tee. It was agreed that a sign be placed on the 10th tee reminding golfer of the footpath. 
    It was agreed that the trees to the left beyond the 11th tee should remain as although  
    they obscured sight of walkers, they provided protection from stray golf balls.  
   A fence at the back of the 11th tee was considered, but it was felt that as golfers on this tee and the  
  10th fairway were visible to each other it was not needed. 
 
7. SECTION REPORTS 
 
  Ladies - Repeater post for Ladies 18th tee will be in place shortly. 
                Hedge behind the 2nd green is encroaching onto the footpath. 
     Signage on Chapel Car Park needs to be bigger so as to stop non golf club usage. 
 



Seniors - Tee sign for the 16th needs moving as a number of visitors mistake this for the 12th tee. 
                Tree stump by the 7th covered by grass needs removing. 
  
Men's - Water Fountain to be reinstated. Water supply to be piped from the green keepers shed.   
             Request for repair of bunkers to be on the winter programme. 
 
8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
 
  - Winter programme to be discussed at the next meeting, sections to put forward heir wish lists. 
 
9.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
 
  - Thursday 21st September 7.30 


